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                 “Opere et Veritate ”  1 John  3,18  

Brothers, 
 
This past month saw some remarkable events in 
and around All Saints Council.   
 
• Our worthy Chaplain, Monsignor Kiernan 

was honored at the Georgia State Capitol by 
the Governor, the State Senate and the As-
sembly of his years of service to the State of 
Georgia and the Georgia State Patrol. 

• Our new Pastor, Monsignor Marren trans-
ferred into our Council 11402.  Monsignor 
Marren is the Faithful Friar of our very own 
Fr. Charles J. Watters 
Assembly 2688. 

• Saint Patrick’s Day 
merged with March 
Madness at McGivney 
Hall as our Social meet-
ing was moved from 
Tuesday to Thursday to 
accommodate the afore-
said activities.  Corned 
beef and cabbage, Irish 
beer, NCAA Basketball 
– can it get any better? 

 
Well maybe it can – Think FISH FRY!!  Our 
Two Co-Big-Fish Tom Simon and Dennis 
Caniglia and a cast of seemingly thousands have 
again combined to provide meat-free meals on 
Ash Wednesday and Fridays in Lent.  
 
Thanks to all who have helped and are helping 
to make this the tremendous success that it is. 
There are a number of new faces to go with our 
“old hands” in putting on this signature event of 
the Council.  We were even recognized by “11 
Alive TV” in their “Unique Eats” segment.    
 
As we reach the halfway point of Lent we have 
exceeded each corresponding date from the pre-
vious year, with three days over 1000 (two of 
which were over 1100!! ) We have three more 
Fridays to go.  Let’s keep up the great work. 
 
In addition to good food, there is a chance for 
other bonus benefits – Just ask our pastor , 
Monsignor Marren, who won the 50/50 pot on 
the day after St. Patrick’s Day – Talk about the 

“Luck of the Irish” !! 
 
We are having combined 1st and 2nd Degree ex-
emplifications on Tuesday March 29th , so that 
as many brothers as possible can participate in 
the Third Degree exemplification on April 16th 
in our Social Hall.  (There is another combined 
1st and 2nd at Mary Our Queen on Saturday the 
9th if you cannot make it on a weekday night.)  
 
All brothers who have not taken their third de-
gree yet should take these opportunities to be-

come fully-participating members of the 
Council.  For those who are already 3rd 
Degree brothers, please take the time to 
attend the degree as an observer to sup-
port your brothers taking the degree. 
 
Get ready for the Vidalia Onion Sale 
which is scheduled for the Weekend of 
April 30 – May 1.  Our Onion King, 
John Buchholz, will be looking for help-
ers to sell these succulent items  – 
(actually just distribute, they really sell 
themselves) . 
 

On Sunday April 3,  the All Saints Scouts will be 
holding a blood drive from 8:00 until Noon.  
Anyone with an extra pint is welcome.  The 
Scouts are trying to bring back blood drives to 
All Saints after an absence due to lack of partici-
pation.  Let’s help them make this worthwhile 
endeavor a success. 
 
Keep May 9th open for our combined Men’s 
Club/Knights Golf Tournament at St. Marlo. 
 
We marked the passing of our Brother Joseph 
Wittman who died on March 9 at the age of 79.  
We have lost three brothers in the first three 
months of 2011-- Jerry Cicero, Chuck Mahony, 
and Joe Wittman. Memento Mori. 
 
On the brighter side, Congratulations to Tony 
and Carol Joyce (April 8th)  and John and Sue 
Barranco (April 15 th) on their respective 50th 
wedding anniversaries!! 
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Monsignor Kiernan Honored by Legislature 
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Accolades for Monsignor Kiernan just keep coming. In the top picture, Georgia Governor Nathan Deal displays the 
proclamation signed by him and read before both the Georgia Senate and then the Assembly.  Notables in the     
picture are also Mayor Ken Wright of Dunwoody our Assemblyman Tom Taylor, Brother Councilmen John 
Heneghan and Councilman Danny Ross, Senator Fran Millar, Monsignor Marren, and brothers Fiscella, Burleigh, 
Stryker, Mix, Bob Mitchell, and Lou Hlad. Joan McIv or also represented the parish.  
Bottom, dozens of state police chiefs honor their organization’s founder and chaplain, Monsignor Kiernan. 
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 This year’s “World Famous“ Fish Fry is off to a flying start. Every one of our first five Fish Frys have set 
new records for that comparative event versus all other years. We are already 503 meals over last year’s 
numbers, and last year was a record year. We hope to break 7,000 in 2011.  Fred Kahlil of TV Channel 11 
Alive featured our last fry on his “Unique Eats” news segment. Fred is an All Saints parishioner.  
 
This bodes well for another annual record, especially if the weather is good from here on out. Our last    
Friday fry this year recorded our ninth 1,000+ night in our history. We thank Dave Riedinger and Anita 
Mitchell for their continuing detailed statistical analysis.  
 
To put our sales increases in perspective, our very first Fry in 1997 sold 2007 total meals. By the year 2000, 
we were just under 4,000.  The curve just keeps going up and we are at capacity of our facilities. Next year 
we will need to make some dramatic changes if we wish to continue our rapid sales escalation. 

Fred Kalil of Channel 11 Alive, an All Saints 
parishioner, dropped by with a camera crew to 
film a segment for his “Unique Eats” show 
with Tom Simon.  Don Myers shown (right). 

 

15th Annual Fish Fry Breaking Records 

Chef Joe Cavallaro struggles to keep his   
delicious light fries from floating away. 

  2005 2006 2007 2008 2009 2010 2011 Diff 
                  

Knights Only 136 144 103 128 215 151 224 73 
Ash Wednesday 469 543 578 638 746 670 689 19 

Friday 1 614 623 710 717 814 881 1,043 162 
Friday 2 748 918 937 872 1,004 975 1,130 155 
Friday 3 778 617 1,032 945 1,050 1,026 1,119 93 
Friday 4 854 987 953 1,003 1,030 943 0 -943 
Friday 5 753 931 918 904 875 951 0 -951 
Friday 6 762 858 926 952 979 1,139 0 -1,139 

Totals 5,114 5,621 6,157 6,159 6,713 6,736 4,205 -2,531 
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Attendance High at McGivney Hall 
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We continue to pack in the brothers at monthly business meetings at McGivney Hall. It 
looks like 85 chairs are not enough and we must spring for a bunch more. This is a good 
thing. Even our most Worthy Chaplain, Monsignor Kiernan, dropped in last meeting.  

Monsignor Marren, Deacon Melvin Transfer to 11402 
With the recent addition of our new pastor Monsignor Hugh Marren and returning brother Deacon Ken 
Melvin, our clergy roster has swelled to nine priests and 5 deacons. It is difficult to prove, but very likely, 
that our council with fourteen could very well have the greatest number of clergy members in the country. 
 
Monsignor is the Chaplain of our Fr. Charles J. Watters fourth degree assembly and a great promoter of 

the Order. The deacon is 
currently assigned to the 
Corpus Christi Parish in 
Stone Mountain Georgia . 
Both are fourth degree 
knights and bring our total 
to exactly 100 Sir Knights. 
Again, how few councils 
can boast this number. 
 
We are delighted to serve 
the clergy of the Catholic 
Church in such large num-
bers and we are grateful 
for the wonderful support 
and recognition that these 
wonderful men give to our 
council and its programs. 
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 There was an awful lot of “March Madness” on St. Patrick’s Day in McGivney Hall, and that was even before 
they turned on the NCAA Tournament games on our large screen TV.  Dean and Mary Trantow, Bruce       
Malinoff, and others teamed to make the “wearin’ of the green” standard garb on this day. A meal of corned 
beef and cabbage, soda bread, boiled potatoes, carrots, Guinness and Harp beers, and other traditional  Irish 
fare was in evidence.  It was a most pleasant evening meal in McGivney. There was even a Jolly Green Giant. 

Social Night Turns into “March Madness” 

5 



6 

 

 

  
The council voted $500 for the Deep Waters Ministry of Catholic      
Missionary Sean Rogers who addressed the brothers a t the 
March meeting ( www.deepwatersministry.org). 
 

Two recently-received charity requests will be brought up be-

fore the council at the April meeting. Please come and opine 

  
A contingent of brothers including a small honor gu ard accompa-
nied Monsignor Kiernan down to the Georgia State Ca pitol to be 
honored by Governor Nathan Deal, the Georgia Assemb ly, the 
Georgia Senate, and Association of Georgia Police C hiefs for his 
lifetime of service. Assemblyman Tom Taylor was the  sponsor. 
 
The Fathers for Good seminars continued in McGivney Hall. 
 
A Mass for deceased Brother Joe Wittman was said in  the chapel. 
 
Our acolyte team continued its ministry at parish f unerals. 

Council Benevolence and Charity 

Brother Joseph Wittman Passes 
We were saddened to learn that 3rd degree brother, Joseph Wittman, 79, one 
of our first Council 11402 brothers, passed away on March 9, 2011 after a  
prolonged illness. Joe and Evelyn Wittman were honored in our May 2006 
newsletter for celebrating their 50th wedding anniversary,. They were the first 
such couple to get such council recognition and now that number has reached 
some dozens. Wittman is the 31st council brother to pass and the third this 
year in the first three months. He suffered from acute Alzheimer’s disease. 
 
Introduced by a mutual friend while Joe was attending St. John’s University 
in Brooklyn, they were surprised to learn that they both worked at Royal 
Globe Insurance. He worked part-time and Evelyn full-time in the Data   

Processing Department. 
 
In 1955, Joe joined the K of C Glendale Council, graduated from St. John’s, joined the US Navy and went on active 
duty in May. He was commissioned an Ensign and assigned to Aviation Maintenance. He and Evelyn became          
engaged in December.  
 
In 1956, he and Evelyn were married by an old friend, Monsignor Tom Hendel, and soon after Joe left for an ex-
tended cruise. He served on two carriers (USS Saratoga  and USS Forrestal). His naval career exceeded 23 years and 
he retired from the Navy Reserve in 1978 as a Commander.  
 
Joe was active with the Knights for several years, until job relocations and family commitments intervened. He 
moved from New York City to Atlanta as Group Vice President of NDC in 1980. Soon after Council 11402 was cre-
ated, Joe reapplied for activation of membership. He served in our Council as Retention and Recruiting Chairman 
and helped in the renovation of McGivney Hall by doing much of the tile work. Through all this, Evelyn kept the 
home fires burning. 
 
His later career was Adjunct Instructor with Gwinnett Technical College teaching Small Business Accounting. This 
position requires classroom presence on Tuesdays and Thursdays and again created conflicts with K of C activities.     
 
Evelyn and Joe were blessed with five children (Richard, Patricia, Robert, Marianne and Joseph) and also three 
grandchildren (Christine, John and Elizabeth.)  Please pray for Joe, Evelyn, and the extended family. 
 
 
Our brother, Fr. Bill Hao, said a special Mass for Joe on March 19th (appropriately St. Joseph Feast Day) in the 
chapel. Deacon Ray Egan has also scheduled five parish Masses for him, as we do for all deceased brothers. 
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 Combined 1st/2nd Degree at McGivney 

 

 Vidalia Onions --The Sweet Smell Of $ucce$$ 

 

We always hold a 1st degree exemplification on the last Tuesday of the month at McGivney, so the one now 
scheduled for Tuesday, March 29th in no big surprise. This time, however, we are sweetening the pot. Right 
after the 1st degree exemplification, we will turn right around and have a 2nd degree exemplification. Eight 
brand new candidates will become brothers at the regular 7:30 1st degree ceremony. Then after a short in-
termission, they have the opportunity to attend the 2nd degree ceremony. Two for the price of one. 
 
All brothers who are currently 1st through 4th degree are invited as observers for the first ceremony. Then 
the new and previous 1st degree brothers go upstairs to the antechamber awaiting the 2nd degree.  
  
This dual ceremony is important because on Saturday, April 16th, All Saints will hold its annual 3rd Degree 
exemplification in our parish Social Hall, and we want all our brothers to have a shot at becoming a full 3rd 
degree knight in our own house. 
  
The April 16th 3rd degree exemplification will be a big deal with brothers coming from all over the northern 
part of Georgia from dozens of councils.  
  
All Saints has 74  first degree members, 33 second degree members, 118 third degree members, and now 100 
fourth degree members for a total of 325.  That means that 74 existing first-degree brothers plus any new 
candidates can potentially end up as 2nd degree brothers on March 29th.  These people plus the existing 33 
second degree brothers could form a huge contingent for our April 16th third degree.  These would then be 
added to the pool of 118 existing 3rd degree brothers. Mature councils are known by the number of high-
ranking brothers they can foster.  We are a mature council that can get even more so. 
  
Candidates for both first and second degree ceremonies will register before the first ceremony. Existing first 
degree members may still register after the first degree ceremony ends if they do not wish to observe the first 
ceremony  Doors will briefly reopen after that first ceremony concludes. This should be about 8:30 PM. 
  
We hope that after the evening ends, the number of our 1st degree members is very small. 
  
Another combined 1st/2nd degree ceremony will be held at Mary Our Queen Council 14944 at 6260 
The Corners Parkways, Norcross 30092 on Saturday morning, April 9th. This is yet another chance 
to become a 3rd degree at our social hall on April 16th.  
 
Please RSVP your presence on March 29th as candidate or observer to louhlad@bellsouth.net. 

It's that time of the year again to plan for the  ANNUAL sale of our Vidalia Onions. 
On the current schedule, the Onions Sale will be held 
on the weekend of April 30 - May 1. Last year YOU 
helped us sell 500 of our 10-pound bags of Onions, and 
we will order that many again this year.   
  
We need EVERYONE’S participation to assist in the 
sale. Remember, spouses and teenagers can help as 
well and are most welcome.  A sign-up sheet will be 
available at our Tuesday, April 5th, Council meeting. 
  
If you will not be at the April meeting, please contact 
Onion King, John Buchholz, at 770-458-5670 or 
jkbuch@aol.com to let him know when you can help. 
We always need special assistance at the 12:15 and      
6 PM Sunday Masses. 
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 Council/Men’s Club Co-Sponsoring Again 

3 
8 
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   April Wedding Anniversaries 
  Date                                        Years   
 
     14th  John & Eleanor Lynch                      55 

     26th  Ron & Jacqueline Collins                  53 

     30th   Phil & Carol McGonegal                  51 

     18th   Joe & Rosemary Romasco               51 

   15th  John & Sue Barranco     50 

    8th  Tony & Carol Joyce        50 
     20th   John & Mary Ann Ketter                 48 

     17th   Mario & Sandra Commito                41 

       4th   John & Marie Lacava                        41 

       4th   Charles & Susan Lynch                     41 

     16th   Gregg & Donna Kantak                    28 

     27th   John & Patty Dawkins                      26 

     27th    Mario & Marianela Marin              26 

       8th    Al & Adelina Alberghini                  22 

      29th   Jerry & Leslie Santillo                     22 

      11th   John & Miho Beadles                       20 

        4th   Timothy & Anne McHugh               19 

       20th   Cliff & Anna Phillips                       19 

       11th    Ed & Norma Pierson                       19 

       19th   Michael & Debbie Tobia                  19 

       13th   John & Kristin Heneghan                15 

       22nd   Jean-Noel & Deborah Pennachi     15 

       17th   Tyler & Robin Patterson                  12 

        21st   Pat & Adrienne Duncan                   10 

        15th   Scott & Sandra Quady                      5 

Council Birthdays and Anniversaries 

 

Upcoming Exemplification Opportunities 
1st/2nd Degree - Tuesday, March 29th, All Saints McGivney Hall, 7:30 PM and 8:30 PM. Cand idates arrive 
by 6:45 PM. Coat and tie for pictures. Checkbook fo r 1st degree annual dues/fees. louhlad@bellsouth.net.  
 
1st/2nd Combined - Wed April 9th , Mary Our Queen Council 14944, 6260 The Corners Parkway in    
Norcross, GA. 30092. 1st degree 6 PM, 2nd Degree 8 PM. View the 1st degree or register during it. 
Bring 1st degree card and rosary. RSVP to 660rsvp@comcast.net by Tuesday 4/8. 
 
Third Degree - Saturday April 16, 2011 - All Saints Social Hall- next third degree held at All Saints. Make sure 
you become a 2nd degree knight before this important date. Coat and tie. Details GK Stanley Wasowski         
swasowski@langlegal.com , 770-512-7397 – or DD Greg Crnkovich, greg-c@bellsouth.net  770-390-0480. 
 
Third Degree  Saturday, May 7, 2011 , Holy Cross Council Chamblee, GA. 30341.  For details GK James Moleta   
moleta@bellsouth.net ,  770-491-1408– or DD Greg Crnkovich, greg-c@bellsouth.net, 770-390-0480. 
 
Fourth Degree - Saturday, June -4th, Marietta, GA.  Rick Weber rick.weber@sjnlilburn.com , 678-467-9098 or 
District Master Tom Gissy, tgissy@bellsouth.net ,  678-643-8664. 
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April         Birthdays        
Brian (BJ) Van Gundy    1st 
Dennis Crean                    2nd            
Joe Fuentes                       3rd 
Al Garofalo                       3rd 
Adam Lindenau               3rd 
Don Del Guercio              7th 
John McHugh                  7th 
Bob Fiscella                      8th 
Adam Cabibi                    9th 
Scott Acker                     11th 
Kevin Murray                 11th   
John Vail                         11th 
Don Converse                 15th 
John Muenchen              16th 
Bob Mitchell                   17th 
Joe Mitchell                    17th 
Will Estes                        19th 
Jean-Paul Roy                20th 
Tom Simon                     21st 
Tom King                        25th 
Charles Lynch                26th 
Jerry Churchill               27th 
Steven Neri                      28th 
Bob Dallas                       29th 
Mario Marin                   30th 
Jerry Santillo                  30th 
Rich Szyperski                30th 
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Our Council Intentions and Remembrances 

Ora Pro Nobis 

 31 Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 11402 
Joseph  J Wittman           3/09/2011 
Charles F. Mahony          2/20/2011     Richard Steiner           3/17/2006    Brad M. Scranton         5/14/2003     
Gerald A. Cicero             1/05/2011      Sal De Pace                 1/16/2006     Phillip A. Haluska         12/18/2002 
David Moeller              05/09/2010     Anthony C Ardagna  12/28/2005    Joseph A. Miller            12/2/2002 
Frank Welter               12/20/2009     Jerome E. Travers      7/29/2005     James R. Fraser            9/21/2002 
Owen K. McCabe           8/16/2009      John P. Stojka               7/21/2995     Kenneth E. Smith           6/2/2000 
William G. Lehman        4/16/2009      Paul G. Horan                6/2/2005      Elias M. Mualem            3/27/2000 
Robert L. Morell             4/29/2008      Edwin L. Woerner       5/21/2005     John W. Lynch III      12/15/1999 
Gordon G. Hurt                 3/3/2008      Thomas J. Byrne, Jr.    1/13/2005     Ronald S. Kurtzer         12/12/1999 
 John A. O’Shea              1/27/2008      James J. McCabe       10/22/2004     Kenneth C. McIntosh    11/25/1998 
Thomas  M. Scherrer       4/10/2007     Robert J. Lescher        5/ 17/2003     William J. Batdorf        3/23/1998 

Founding Members of All Saints Council on July 4, 1994 are shown in Bold 

       Ailing Brothers Monthly Prayers:  

           Jack Klapka         Ed Pierson 
         Walter Bieszak        Bill Peet 
         Frank Murphy       Al Kosek 
     Jim Mammoser         Nestor Montero       
 Benny Mastrogiovanni    James Tally 
 George Swartz         Mike Klimshuk 
          Bob Heald             Franz Brucks 
                          

Ailing Brother Ongoing Prayers 
   William O’Connor      Matt Dewhurst       
    John Lynch, Jr.          Ed Pavlik                 
 

Our Seminarians 
    Brian Baker    
    Jack Knight - new seminarian 
    Matt Dalrymple 
 

 Our Beloved Clergy 

Archbishop Wilton D. Gregory 
Ret. Archbishop John F. Donoghue, D.D. 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Luis R. Zarama  
Abbot Francis Michael Stiteler 
Monsignor R. Donald Kiernan, P.A. 
Monsignor Hugh M. Marren 
Father William T. Hao 
Father Daniel  J. McCormick 
Father Brian J. Higgins 
Father Michael U. Onykuru 
Father William F. Rowland, S.M. 
Father Bryan Small     Father Daniel Ketter 
Deacon Ray Egan   Deacon William Garrett  
Deacon Ed Krise         Deacon Paul Doppel 
Deacon Ken Melvin 

Prayers for Friends/ Loved Ones 
Bill Allen’s wife, Tisha 
John Brach’s mother-in-law, Claudia Cohen, 96 
Mark Foster’s uncle, Warren Foster 
Dave Guy, prospective knight in SC monastery 
Mike Haslach’s mom, 85 
Lou Hlad’s aunt, Eleanor Hlad 
Chuck Mahoney’s widow, Grace 
Bennie Mastrogiovanni’s daughter-in-law, Hollie 
Peter Keyhoe’s wife, Rita 
Jim Rainsford’s wife, Eileen 
MOQ Grand Knight Bob Santos’ wife, Christine 
Fred Quintan’s son, Ethan 
Jean-Paul Roy’s wife, Antonette 
Ernie Spencer’s Grandson, Garrett Richmond Pilcher 

Frank Welter’s widow, Margaret 
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Ernie Spencer’s brother-in-law, 
Gene Larkin, passed away in 
Massachusetts after a series of 
illnesses. Please keep Ernie and 
wife Barbara in your prayers. 
 
Brother Joe Wittman passed 
away this month. His obituary 
is in this newsletter. He was a 
well-liked 3rd degree brother 
and Navy veteran. Please keep 
his wife Evelyn of over 50 years 
in your prayers. 
Mary Garner, good friend and 
colleague of missionary Gray 
Plunkett, was killed by suitcase 
bomb in Jerusalem. She also 
translated scripture to African. 
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     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 
Grand Knight     Stan Wasowski 770-512-7397       swasowski@langlegal.com  
Deputy Grand Knight   Bob Fiscella      770-395-7101       bobfiscella@comcast.net 
Chancellor                              Kevin Murray  770-248-0751     kpmurray@bellsouth.net 
Chaplain    Rev. Msgr. Kiernan 770-393-3255     monsignor@allsaints.us 
Advocate    BJ Van Gundy 678-291-0805        bj@vangundy.net        
Warden                Joe Fuentes       770-350-0355       skierjoey@hotmail.com 
Recorder    Ed Trainor  770-396-7053     ejtrainor@aol.com 
Financial Secretary   Gert Kampfer  770-698-8269     kofc11402@bellsouth.net 
Treasurer    Joe Cavallaro  770-936-8718        cavallaj@bellsouth.net 
Lecturer    John Buchholz             770-458-5670        jkbuch@aol.com 
 
Inside Guards    Edgar Pierson (lead)   770-390-0043        ednorma@comcast.net        
                  Pat Fahey                     770-447-8605      patrickfahey@bellsouth.net 
     Mark Foster                 404-394-4537        markjfoster@yahoo.com 
                                         Bill Luckert                770-640-5209        billuckert@aol.com                             
Outside Guards   Gene Gannon (lead)    770-797-3925        gene.gannon@prudential.com 
                 Bill Schmitz                  770-451-6113        schmitz.bill@gmail.com 
 
Trustee Three-Year Term  Lou Hlad  770-394-6327        louhlad@bellsouth.net 
Trustee Two-Year Term            Don Myers                   770-394-5192        dmyers2@aol.com 
Trustee One-Year Term     Greg Crnkovich           770-390-0480      greg_c@bellsouth.net 
 
District 13 Deputy    Greg Crnkovich 770-390-0480      dd13greg@bellsouth.net 
Insurance Field Agent   John Knight  770-936-0465      johnaknight@bellsouth.net  
Program Activity Director        Bruce Malinoff             770-986-9362        bmalinoff@bellsouth.net                                                                                                
Activity Directors  
Acolytes    Norb Braza  770-393-8645      nlbraza@aol.com 
Bereavement                               Deacon Ray Egan        770-394-5643        dekeray@aol.com 
Church     Greg Crnkovich           770-390-0480      greg_c@bellsouth.net  
Community     Dean Trantow              770-457-6061        trantowd@aol.com 
Council     Dennis Caniglia            770-908-0484        adennisc@bellsouth.net                                               
Family Life                 Doug Birkbeck             770-393-1731        dbirkbeck25@comcast.net 
Membership                                Kevin Murray   770-248-0751      kmurray@bellsouth.net 
Pro-Life    Will Estes                      770-451-5014        westes@tldz.org 
Vocations    Jim Mammoser  770-451-1753       xmammoser@inbox.com 
Youth      Bryan Kler                    770-457-5537        bryankler@comcast.net                 
     
Communications & Feedback 
Website Editor /Database  Gert Kampfer     770-698-8269        kofc11402@bellsouth.net 
Newsletter Editor/Publicity  Lou Hlad     770-394-6327         louhlad@bellsouth.net 
Parish Pastoral Board Rep       John Francis                    770-394-6008        ejohnfrancis@gmail.com 

If you miss one of our CallingPost voicemails,   dial  1-800-925-7443 to hear it again. 
Then enter a 10-digit Public Group ID (PGID) to identify the sending organization. 
 
  All Saints Council 11402’s PGID is                      128-432-9444  (do not enter dashes).  
  Fr. Charles J. Watters Assembly PGID is           173-099-2132. 
  Watters Color Corps (Honor Guard) PGID is   166-310-9097.     

    Council Photo Journal at   http://KofC11402.shutterfly.com 
Jamaica Mission,/Supreme Convention,/Church Directory Pictures/Fourth of 

July Parade/ Low Country Boil/ High School Senior Cookout/ Soap Box Derby/  
 

Watters Assembly Photo Journal at http://watters.shutterfly.com 
 Founder’s Day Dinner/ New Officer Installation/  Eucharistic Congress Honor 
Guard/  USO Troop  Greeting/  Fr. Kevin Peet Army Commissioning/  

Never miss a  
message again  

All Saints Council 11402  (http://kc11402.org) 
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Monsignor  
R. Donald Kiernan 
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April Mtg 
7 PM Rosary 

7:30 Mtg 
 

4th Degree  
Assembly Mtg 

St. Andrew 
6:30 social 
7:30 mtg 

 

      April 2011 - Spring! 

Eucharistic 
Adoration 
in chapel 

1st Degree 
McGivney 

Hall 7:30 PM 

 1st/2nd  
Degree at  
Atlanta  

Council #660 

Eucharistic 
Adoration  
in chapel 

Friday # 4 
Fish Fry 
5-8 PM 

Friday # 5 
Fish Fry 
5-8 PM 

Friday # 6 
Fish Fry 
5-8 PM 

1st  
Communion 

Honor Guard 
All Saints 

1st Soap Box 
Derby Clinic 
McGivney 

3rd  
Degree at 
All Saints 
Social Hall 

10 AM 

Eucharistic 
Adoration 
in chapel 

Eucharistic 
Adoration 
in chapel 


